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November 14, 2016

ENCORE COMMISION MEETING
MINUTES

Capitol Annex Building

1051 N. Third Street

5th Floor Conference Room 

Baton Rouge, LA  70802

Present

Gerald Breaux

Kyle Edmiston, Office of Tourism
Rep. Kevin Pearson

Sherry McConnell, Designee for LED

Stuart “Stu” Barash

Robert Barham, Office of State Parks
Mary Williams, Office of Tourism

Vito Zippardo, Miles Media

Theresa Oversby, Miles Media

Barry Landry, Office of Tourism

Kyle Edmiston with the Louisiana Office of Tourism called the meeting to order at 10:08 am and thanked everyone for attending.
A quorum was present and a motion made by Stu Barash and seconded by Gerald Breaux to accept the minutes of the last meeting of 2014.  Motion passed.

Robert Barham introduced himself and mentioned that the Lt. Governor is very interested in this committee and seeing it succeed.  

Kyle Edmiston gave a brief history and update of the Encore Commission and what was done with the budget and past administration.  He expressed the passion that Lt. Governor Nungesser has for the retirees and the impact they could have on our ROI.  Kyle introduced Mary Williams as the person working on the Encore Retirement section in the Louisiana Office of Tourism.  The Lt. Governor has tasked us with creating a destination certified retirement community program.  We will come up with matrix and forms to fill out and score to maintain for the destinations in Louisiana.  We will then open it up for all communities to participate in.  We will then target those who have been deemed retirement destinations.  
Mary Williams stated that the past program has had little success. Everyone on the committee have back grounds to help bring these communities to market themselves for a retirement destination. Stu Barash elaborated on one of the problems in the past being a start and stop issue with each administration as it changes. Gerald Breaux stressed that all in the community needs to be involved. The local government, chamber, CVBs, etc. to buy into the concept. Mary mentioned on the Louisiana Office of Tourism’s side we can promote it during our yearly Lt. Governor’s Tourism Summit with possibly having LED and others partners participate. Sherry McConnell stated she feels this could be an economic development opportunity and not just an economic impact. She suggested our retirees are not people who would want to sit idly by, that they are entrepreneurs who want to continue to work or be involved in the community. We need to find a way to foster this into the task at hand.  
Kyle introduced Vito Zippardo with Miles Media who would be our point person to get the program in place. He would work on getting state and community involvement. We would have to look at impressions and website hits. Progress would need to be monitored over the year and then we would start to see some conversions and who decide to stay. Kyle is interested in building a program sustainable beyond each administration and can pick it up and continue to carry it forward.  

Stu Barash mentioned other state have retirement communities. There is no such thing as a certified retirement state. We should brand Louisiana as the first to be a certified retirement state and still have specific retirement communities.  

Kyle said we need to target the retirees who are still very active. Our goal is to get retirees who are still very active, volunteer, have active jobs and are interested in continuing education.  

Kyle suggested using Office of Motor Vehicles to target a number of people moving into the states of certain ages. Military and colleges would be our two best statistics to monitor and track.  A Harvard study said Louisiana is the happiest place to live in the national news.  
Stu suggested in a few years we could consider a sponsor like Blue Cross or Peoples Health to help subsidize to promote retire Louisiana Style. 
Kyle asked if all of the members could start doing some thinking outside of the box before we come together before the next meeting. Mary stated we will start doing meetings in promotional areas around the state such as Shreveport-Bossier, Slidell, Northshore, St. Tammany and Covington and asked for members to attend when having these meetings in their areas.

There was no other business.

Actions:  Mary will put together meetings for 2017 - While in session we will meet again to put together the matrix to move forward and establish LA as the state to retire in.

Gerald Breaux made a motion to close the meeting and Robert Barham seconded the motion.  The meeting was closed at 10:58 am.
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